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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20503

August 19, 2011

Mr. John Young

251 West 8gth Street
Suite 6E

Mew York, NY 10024

Dear Mr. Young:

This responds to your initial Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the
Office of Management and Budget (OMB) dated August 8, 2011, which was received in
this office on August 10, 2011, as well as your amended request received on the same
day. Your requests asks for “[a]ll photographs taken at the White House complex on
May 1 and May 2, 2011 pertaining to the planning, review, execution, debriefing and
public announcement of the Osama bin Laden operation in Abbottabad, Pakistan, by the
President, his staff, members of other agencies and consultants.” Specifically, “...those
ranging in number by White House photographer Pete Souza from P05011PS-0106 to
P05011PS-0522...."

“Added 10 August 2011: The photographs should be digital in their original, full
resolution with complete EXIF data.”

After reviewing your request, OMB conducted a search of its files, and no records
responsive to your request were identified.

If you consider this to be a denial of your request, you may appeal this response
in accordance with OMB regulations, at 5 C.F. R. § 13203.

Sincerely,

flowe

Dionne Hardy
FOIA Officer



